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Palomar College HVAC Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 4/25/2018
Two Advisory Committee meetings were held to discuss the HVAC program at Palomar College, the two meeting were held at different times to allow for larger participation and to accommodate members’ schedules.  Meetings were held at the Palomar College Escondido Center in room 505, one the classrooms to be used by the HVAC program. The first meeting commenced at 10:00 AM and ended at 11:30 AM with two members present, the second meeting commenced at 6:00 PM with five members attending and ended at 8:15 PM.
Ed Kirk the instructor and chairperson for the program introduced himself and ask for attendees to introduce themselves, attendees introduced themselves.
Ed Kirk provided an update on curriculum and the progress of the building remodel and equipment being considered for training. Ed Kirk ask for a vote to establish and continue the HVAC program at Palomar College and all members voted in favor to startup and continue the program.
The floor was opened to discuss anything of interest to the attendees,
Members agreed with and support the curriculum and course content.  We discussed the AS Degree and the two certificates being offered by Palomar College and all members were in full agreement of our program. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Alex Stott recommended including ductless HVAC installation and service, VRV installation and service, computer integration when supported, basic duct installation, basic sheet metal techniques, and the use of all aluminum Micro – Channel Coils service/replacement and repair.  These topics were discussed and all agreed with his recommendations and inclusion in our curriculum.
Justin Bond recommended the use of “Nida Trainers” along with Basic Electrical and Electronics training.  Skills USA (Service Trade) training and certification.  These topics were discussed and agreed upon.  We also discussed other trade organizations that offer training and certification including ESCO Institute HVAC Excellence.  Ed Kirk and Barry Valentine attended the ESCO Institute HVAC Excellence Educators Conference in May and the amount of involvement and interest the industry has taken in education.
Jerry Coult expressed the need for training on VRV systems, controls and EMC motor technology, these topics were discussed. We already have curriculum to support controls and automation and can expand as this technology grows.
Barry Valentine recommended simulation software and service simulation, we have SimuTech simulation software, Carrier Simulators and are reviewing simulation software being promoted by Southern California HVACR Consortium which is being offered and paid for with Prop 39 funds.
Members discussed the need for “hands on training” and equipment required so students could work with real equipment.  The current goal is to add an outdoor working lab with a combination lecture lab and a dedicated commercial lab to include a water cooled chiller, evaporative water tower and hot water boiler to support a combination of hydronic equipment, controls and water source and ground source heat pumps and residential equipment.  Members agreed on the need for HVAC equipment and tools so students will have something to work with to enhance working skills.  
The use of simulation software and computer based programs were discussed.  Members discussed great interest in applying modern technology to enhance learning experiences.  Members agreed the younger generation is used to computer technology and the need for high technology in the HVAC environment and agreed on the need and use of modern technology.
Ed Kirk expressed interest in industry and community partnerships and stated he has been reaching out for help in starting up the HVAC program.  Ed Kirk has contacted The Southern California HVACR Consortium to establish and maintain consistency with curriculum, credit transfers and stackable certificates, members agreed with this process. The Southern California HVACR Consortium had commissioned a study of curriculum used by colleges in our area, the results of this study were used to create and write the HVAC curriculum at Palomar College.

Ed Kirk has contacted SDG&E, they expressed interest in our program and will provide funds to pay for speakers and training.

Several members inquired about hiring instructors, Ed Kirk stated that another goal for the program is to hire instructors, adjunct to get the program up and running and there will be a need for a full time instructor in a year or two.  The hiring process is still a year away.

Before closing the meeting Ed Kirk ask if attendees would be willing to participate in the Palomar College HVAC Program and continue to be members of the Advisory Committee, all agreed. 
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